## LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH UNIT

PATRICK D. O'GRADY, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

April 16, 2010

Mr. Andrew S. Belmont, Head University of Illinois at Urbana/Champaign School of Molecular and Cellular Biology B107 Chemical and Life Sciences Laboratory, MC-123 601 South Goodwin Avenue Urbana, Illinois 61801

Dear Mr. Belmont:

Although the normal application deadline has passed, I hope you can help me find one of your Biology-major graduates who would like to be a science intern with the nonpartisan Legislative Research Unit (LRU) of the Illinois General Assembly.

This position is part of the Illinois Legislative Staff Internship Program, run by the University of Illinois at Springfield (UIS). Information on the program can be found at: http://cspl.uis.edu/ILLAPS/ILSIP/index.htm.

Interns work fulltime for the LRU from August 16, 2010 to June 30, 2011. It pays \$2,026 per month and includes insurance and 8 hours of graduate credit from UIS. My office will also reimburse tuition costs for an additional 4-hour graduate course of the intern's choosing.

Under the guidance of senior staff, science interns write footnoted, documented, research reports at the request of legislators and their staff. Recent topics include: chemical spray notification laws, school lunch programs, regulation of honey production, regulation of exposure to flame retardant chemicals in manufacturing, etc. In order to be successful, an intern needs to write clearly and be able to handle multiple assignments under deadline.

Our science interns have gone on to top graduate and medical schools, and other science related fields, such as genetic counseling and science writing.

We will fill the position upon finding a suitable candidate, so there is some urgency. Interested applicants should send a resume, transcripts, and two analytical writing samples to: Legislative Research Unit, Attention: Sonya McCreight, 222 S. College, Suite 301, Springfield, Illinois 62704.

Thank you for your consideration. I hope we are able to place one of your graduates in our program.

Sincerely.

Patrick O'Grady Executive Director

O'G:sm